## **HEALTH SCIENCES ASSOCIATION**

The union delivering modern health care



**BULLETIN** 

## B.C. government suspends mandatory flu shots for health workers for one year; B.C. backs off health workers flu shot plan

December 4, 2012

## **Canadian Press**

VANCOUVER - The B.C. government has temporarily backed away from its mandatory flu vaccination policy for thousands of provincial health care workers.

Instead of forcing workers to get flu shots, the Health Ministry says it will work towards getting compliance from workers in the first year of the program.

In a letter to B.C.'s health authority chief executive officers, deputy health minister Graham Whitmarsh says components of the influenza control policy would not be enforced for the first year.

The policy was to go into effect Dec. 1 and required employees who work with patients to get a flu shot or wear a mask under threat of discipline, including dismissal.

Several health-care unions, including the Health Sciences Association, launched a grievance arguing their workers are entitled to privacy and their own choice on the matter.

Association president Reid Johnson says the union is pleased the government has decided to take a different approach and that it's happy to work with the Health Ministry to implement the flu prevention policy.

The Canadian Press

Type:

HSA in the news

- Print
- PDF

180 East Columbia New Westminster, BC V3L 0G7 Website www.hsabc.org

Telephone 604-517-0994 1-800-663-2017